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Attendance:
Tyson Hall (Vice-President Awards & Recog), School of Computing – Southern Adventist Univ.

Ken Brannan (Newsletter Editor and Webmaster), Civil & Environmental Eng - The Citadel

Brent Jenkins (President Elect), ECET- Southern Polytechnic

Dennis Fallon (Site Coordinator), School of Engineering – The Citadel

Thomas Dion (Campus Rep. Coord), Civil and Environment Engineering – The Citadel

Hodge Jenkins (Sec. Pub & Prog. Unit),  ME - Mercer Univ.

Scott Schultz (Vice-Chair Program Unit), Engineering – Mercer University

Dick Kunz (Chair Instructional Div), Mechanical Eng – Mercer University

Barbara Bernal (Proceedings Editor), SWE - Southern Polytechnic State University

Keith Plemmons (Past President)  Civil & Environmental Eng - The Citadel

Claire McCullough (President), Computer Science Eng – Univ. Tenn. Chattanooga

Tulio Sulbaran (Secretary/Treasure), School of Construction - University of Southern Mississippi
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:20 p.m. with distribution of an agenda.  Claire McCullough welcomed everyone and asked everybody to introduce themselves. 
2. Sulbaran distributed minutes from the Spring Executive Board Meeting. After a short discussion, Tyson Hall made the motion, second by Keith Plemmons to approve the minutes.  The motion passed by voice vote.  

3. Sulbaran provided an update of the budgets through 09/30/10.  The three section accounts were briefly discussed: operating account, research account, and BASS account. 
a. The balance in the BASS account (262) was $13,239.71 
b. The operating account (362) was at a zero balance after partial payment for the Conference CD.  This account can only be used toward publication of a newsletter and proceedings.

c. The balance in the research account (462) was $9,819.69
Tom Dion made motion, second by Barbara Bernal to accept the report.  Motion passed by voice vote.

4. Sulbaran distributed copies of the 2010-11 budget consideration. Elements of budget consideration were discussed. Barbara Bernal made the motion second by Brent Jenkins to “Reduce to zero the expenses for workshop and speakers but retain the budget categories”. After a short discussion, the motion passed by voice vote. Tyson Hall made the motion, second by Claire McCullough to accept budget consideration as modified. Motion passed by voice vote. 

5. Hall provided a brief overview of the awards and indicated that the deadline would be January 24th, 2011.
6. Dion provided a brief overview of the Campus Representatives award. It was suggested to send an e-mail to campus representative to inform them about their position and responsibility. It was suggested to include in the annual book of abstracts the list of Campus Representatives. 
7. McCullough reported that Tennessee Tech University has accepted to host 2013 ASEE-SE Conference.

8. Jenkins reported that Mercer requested to serve as host of 2014 ASEE-SE Conference. Claire McCullough made the motion, second by Plemmons to “Send letter accepting Mercer as the host for the 2014 Conference”. Motion passed by voice vote.

9. Bernal indicated that the last batch of ASEE-SE proceedings will be sent the third week of November. 

10. Fallon presented the budget the conference. Brent Jenkins made the motion, second by Tyson Hall to accept the budget. Motion passed by voice vote. The following fee structure was presented: Early Registration $225, Late Registration Fee $250 and Undergraduate Student Presenting Poster $100 (which includes all activities and meals).
11. Dion provided a brief overview of the Campus Representatives.
12. Ken provided a brief overview of the Newsletter which is only prepared during Summer and sent only electronically.  Tyson Hall made the motion, Barbara Bernal second to buy the “asse-se.org” domain name.
13. Tougaw provided McCullough the following information to report: 1- Frank Huband ASEE-SE Executive Director announced his retirement, the board of director is currently working to find his replacement; and 2- North Central and Illinois-Indiana sections are holding joint conference and Southern section members are welcome to submit papers.
14. Bernal showed the committee assignments as follows:
- Nominating (Keith Plemmons (chair), Barbara Bernal, Cecelia Wigal, Ken Brannan)

- Program (Zhaocian Zhou (chair), Scott Schultz, Tyson Hall, Dennis Fallon)

- Resolutions (Brent Jenkins (chair), Keith Plemmons (chair), Tulio Sulbaran, Scott Schultz)

- Awards (Tyson Hall (chair), Cecelia Wigal,  Hodge Jenkins, Dick Kunz, Cindy Waters, Thomas Dion)

- Publications and Promotion (Hodge Jenkins (Chair), Sally Pardue, Salame Amr, Barbara Bernal, Ken Brannan, Thomas Dion)

15. McCullough made the motion, second by Tyson Hal to have “Dion review the method of selection the workshop coordinator and report to the board during the spring meeting”

16. There being no further business, Claire McCullough entertained a motion by Sulbaran with second by Schultz to adjourn.  Motion passed by voice vote and the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Tulio Sulbaran
Treasurer- Secretary ASEE-SE
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